
October 24, 2019 
 
 
Brian Caserta, Fire Chief 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District 
Fire Department 
51 E. Hahns Peak Ave., PMB Box 7005 
Pueblo West, CO  81007 
 
Re: House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 
 
Dear Fire Chief Caserta: 
 
Below is a link to application materials for proposed House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 for your review and 
comment.  The applicant requests approval of a Permit pursuant to Pueblo County's Regulations for Areas and Activities 
of State and Local Interest (1041 Permit) for a 115-kilovolt electric transmission line.  The transmission line would start in 
Pueblo West and traverse toward Cañon City.  The proposed Cañon West Reliability Project will occupy a 125-foot wide 
right-of-way, crossing about 16.9 miles of land in Pueblo County on lands in the A-1 Agricultural, S-1 Public Use, and I-2 
Industrial Zone Districts.  In Pueblo County, all of the proposed line is to be built: (1) in existing utility easement corridors 
that are intended to be used for projects exactly like this one and which BHE has an existing “use by right”, (2) on Walker 
Ranch where there is approval from the landowner; and (3) in an easement that is located on property owned by the 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District located near the Pueblo West Industrial Park.  The overhead transmission line will be 
constructed within the existing Wild Horse Creek and West Station utility corridors; structures will be between 70-90 feet 
high and spaced about every 500 feet.  Structures in the industrial park area will be steel tangent monopoles that are 
between 90-105 feet high.  The wood H-frame structures will be 60 - 80 feet high and spaced about every 600 feet. 
 
The Board of County Commissioners is scheduled to hold a public hearing on November 26, 2019.  Please provide any 
comments you may have to this office no later than November 13, 2019.  For your convenience, you may fax your 
comments to 719-583-6376 or e-mail your comments to the email shown below.  We would request a copy of your 
comments also be sent to the applicant and project manager as follows:   
 
  APPLICANT     PROJECT MANAGER 
 
  Mr.Seth Boutilier, Project Manager  Ms. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 
  Black Hills Energy    HDR Engineering, Inc. 
  105 South Victoria Avenue   1670 Broadway, Suite 3400 
  Pueblo, CO 81003    Denver, Colorado  80202 
  Seth.Boutilier@blackhillscorp.com  pamela.mcwharter@hdrinc.com 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact this Department.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Gail L. Wallingford-Ingo, Interim Planning Director 
gailwi@pueblocounty.us 
 
Enclosures 
 
NOTICE:  All information, including emails, submitted to Pueblo County Department of Planning and Development is considered public 
record and is therefore available for public review. 

 
c:  Seth Boutilier, Project Manager Black Hills Energy 
     HDR Engineering, Inc. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager



October 24, 2019 
 
 
Brad Curtis, Director 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District 
Public Works Department 
280 East McCulloch Blvd. 
Pueblo West, CO  81007 
 
Re: House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 
 
Dear Mr. Curtis: 
 
Below is a link to application materials for proposed House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 for your review and 
comment.  The applicant requests approval of a Permit pursuant to Pueblo County's Regulations for Areas and Activities 
of State and Local Interest (1041 Permit) for a 115-kilovolt electric transmission line.  The transmission line would start in 
Pueblo West and traverse toward Cañon City.  The proposed Cañon West Reliability Project will occupy a 125-foot wide 
right-of-way, crossing about 16.9 miles of land in Pueblo County on lands in the A-1 Agricultural, S-1 Public Use, and I-2 
Industrial Zone Districts.  In Pueblo County, all of the proposed line is to be built: (1) in existing utility easement corridors 
that are intended to be used for projects exactly like this one and which BHE has an existing “use by right”, (2) on Walker 
Ranch where there is approval from the landowner; and (3) in an easement that is located on property owned by the 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District located near the Pueblo West Industrial Park.  The overhead transmission line will be 
constructed within the existing Wild Horse Creek and West Station utility corridors; structures will be between 70-90 feet 
high and spaced about every 500 feet.  Structures in the industrial park area will be steel tangent monopoles that are 
between 90-105 feet high.  The wood H-frame structures will be 60 - 80 feet high and spaced about every 600 feet. 
 
The Board of County Commissioners is scheduled to hold a public hearing on November 26, 2019.  Please provide any 
comments you may have to this office no later than November 13, 2019.  For your convenience, you may fax your 
comments to 719-583-6376 or e-mail your comments to the email shown below.  We would request a copy of your 
comments also be sent to the applicant and project manager as follows:   
 
  APPLICANT     PROJECT MANAGER 
 
  Mr.Seth Boutilier, Project Manager  Ms. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 
  Black Hills Energy    HDR Engineering, Inc. 
  105 South Victoria Avenue   1670 Broadway, Suite 3400 
  Pueblo, CO 81003    Denver, Colorado  80202 
  Seth.Boutilier@blackhillscorp.com  pamela.mcwharter@hdrinc.com 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact this Department.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Gail L. Wallingford-Ingo, Interim Planning Director 
gailwi@pueblocounty.us 
 
Enclosures 
 
NOTICE:  All information, including emails, submitted to Pueblo County Department of Planning and Development is considered public 
record and is therefore available for public review. 

 
c:  Seth Boutilier, Project Manager Black Hills Energy 
     HDR Engineering, Inc. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager



October 24, 2019 
 
 
Brad Davidson, Division Chief-Fire Prevention 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District 
Fire Department 
51 E. Hahns Peak Ave., PMB Box 7005 
Pueblo West, CO  81007 
 
Re: House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 
 
Dear Mr. Davidson: 
 
Below is a link to application materials for proposed House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 for your review and 
comment.  The applicant requests approval of a Permit pursuant to Pueblo County's Regulations for Areas and Activities 
of State and Local Interest (1041 Permit) for a 115-kilovolt electric transmission line.  The transmission line would start in 
Pueblo West and traverse toward Cañon City.  The proposed Cañon West Reliability Project will occupy a 125-foot wide 
right-of-way, crossing about 16.9 miles of land in Pueblo County on lands in the A-1 Agricultural, S-1 Public Use, and I-2 
Industrial Zone Districts.  In Pueblo County, all of the proposed line is to be built: (1) in existing utility easement corridors 
that are intended to be used for projects exactly like this one and which BHE has an existing “use by right”, (2) on Walker 
Ranch where there is approval from the landowner; and (3) in an easement that is located on property owned by the 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District located near the Pueblo West Industrial Park.  The overhead transmission line will be 
constructed within the existing Wild Horse Creek and West Station utility corridors; structures will be between 70-90 feet 
high and spaced about every 500 feet.  Structures in the industrial park area will be steel tangent monopoles that are 
between 90-105 feet high.  The wood H-frame structures will be 60 - 80 feet high and spaced about every 600 feet. 
 
The Board of County Commissioners is scheduled to hold a public hearing on November 26, 2019.  Please provide any 
comments you may have to this office no later than November 13, 2019.  For your convenience, you may fax your 
comments to 719-583-6376 or e-mail your comments to the email shown below.  We would request a copy of your 
comments also be sent to the applicant and project manager as follows:   
 
  APPLICANT     PROJECT MANAGER 
 
  Mr.Seth Boutilier, Project Manager  Ms. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 
  Black Hills Energy    HDR Engineering, Inc. 
  105 South Victoria Avenue   1670 Broadway, Suite 3400 
  Pueblo, CO 81003    Denver, Colorado  80202 
  Seth.Boutilier@blackhillscorp.com  pamela.mcwharter@hdrinc.com 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact this Department.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Gail L. Wallingford-Ingo, Interim Planning Director 
gailwi@pueblocounty.us 
 
Enclosures 
 
NOTICE:  All information, including emails, submitted to Pueblo County Department of Planning and Development is considered public 
record and is therefore available for public review. 

 
c:  Seth Boutilier, Project Manager Black Hills Energy 
     HDR Engineering, Inc. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager



October 24, 2019 
 
 
Dave Benbow, Interim Director 
Department of Engineering and Public Works 
Pueblo County 
33601 United Avenue 
Pueblo, CO  81001 
 
Re: House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 
 
Dear Dave: 
 
Below is a link to application materials for proposed House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 for your review and 
comment.  The applicant requests approval of a Permit pursuant to Pueblo County's Regulations for Areas and Activities 
of State and Local Interest (1041 Permit) for a 115-kilovolt electric transmission line.  The transmission line would start in 
Pueblo West and traverse toward Cañon City.  The proposed Cañon West Reliability Project will occupy a 125-foot wide 
right-of-way, crossing about 16.9 miles of land in Pueblo County on lands in the A-1 Agricultural, S-1 Public Use, and I-2 
Industrial Zone Districts.  In Pueblo County, all of the proposed line is to be built: (1) in existing utility easement corridors 
that are intended to be used for projects exactly like this one and which BHE has an existing “use by right”, (2) on Walker 
Ranch where there is approval from the landowner; and (3) in an easement that is located on property owned by the 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District located near the Pueblo West Industrial Park.  The overhead transmission line will be 
constructed within the existing Wild Horse Creek and West Station utility corridors; structures will be between 70-90 feet 
high and spaced about every 500 feet.  Structures in the industrial park area will be steel tangent monopoles that are 
between 90-105 feet high.  The wood H-frame structures will be 60 - 80 feet high and spaced about every 600 feet. 
 
The Board of County Commissioners is scheduled to hold a public hearing on November 26, 2019.  Please provide any 
comments you may have to this office no later than November 13, 2019.  For your convenience, you may fax your 
comments to 719-583-6376 or e-mail your comments to the email shown below.  We would request a copy of your 
comments also be sent to the applicant and project manager as follows:   
 
  APPLICANT     PROJECT MANAGER 
 
  Mr.Seth Boutilier, Project Manager  Ms. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 
  Black Hills Energy    HDR Engineering, Inc. 
  105 South Victoria Avenue   1670 Broadway, Suite 3400 
  Pueblo, CO 81003    Denver, Colorado  80202 
  Seth.Boutilier@blackhillscorp.com  pamela.mcwharter@hdrinc.com 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact this Department.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Gail L. Wallingford-Ingo, Interim Planning Director 
gailwi@pueblocounty.us 
 
Enclosures 
 
NOTICE:  All information, including emails, submitted to Pueblo County Department of Planning and Development is considered public 
record and is therefore available for public review. 

 
c:  Seth Boutilier, Project Manager Black Hills Energy 
     HDR Engineering, Inc. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager



October 24, 2019 
 
 
Marci Day, Assistant Pueblo County Attorney 
Pueblo County Attorney's Office, 3rd Floor 
215 W. 10th Street, Room 312 
Pueblo, CO  81003 
 
Re: House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 
 
Dear Marci.: 
 
Below is a link to application materials for proposed House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 for your review and 
comment.  The applicant requests approval of a Permit pursuant to Pueblo County's Regulations for Areas and Activities 
of State and Local Interest (1041 Permit) for a 115-kilovolt electric transmission line.  The transmission line would start in 
Pueblo West and traverse toward Cañon City.  The proposed Cañon West Reliability Project will occupy a 125-foot wide 
right-of-way, crossing about 16.9 miles of land in Pueblo County on lands in the A-1 Agricultural, S-1 Public Use, and I-2 
Industrial Zone Districts.  In Pueblo County, all of the proposed line is to be built: (1) in existing utility easement corridors 
that are intended to be used for projects exactly like this one and which BHE has an existing “use by right”, (2) on Walker 
Ranch where there is approval from the landowner; and (3) in an easement that is located on property owned by the 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District located near the Pueblo West Industrial Park.  The overhead transmission line will be 
constructed within the existing Wild Horse Creek and West Station utility corridors; structures will be between 70-90 feet 
high and spaced about every 500 feet.  Structures in the industrial park area will be steel tangent monopoles that are 
between 90-105 feet high.  The wood H-frame structures will be 60 - 80 feet high and spaced about every 600 feet. 
 
The Board of County Commissioners is scheduled to hold a public hearing on November 26, 2019.  Please provide any 
comments you may have to this office no later than November 13, 2019.  For your convenience, you may fax your 
comments to 719-583-6376 or e-mail your comments to the email shown below.  We would request a copy of your 
comments also be sent to the applicant and project manager as follows:   
 
  APPLICANT     PROJECT MANAGER 
 
  Mr.Seth Boutilier, Project Manager  Ms. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 
  Black Hills Energy    HDR Engineering, Inc. 
  105 South Victoria Avenue   1670 Broadway, Suite 3400 
  Pueblo, CO 81003    Denver, Colorado  80202 
  Seth.Boutilier@blackhillscorp.com  pamela.mcwharter@hdrinc.com 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact this Department.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Gail L. Wallingford-Ingo, Interim Planning Director 
gailwi@pueblocounty.us 
 
Enclosures 
 
NOTICE:  All information, including emails, submitted to Pueblo County Department of Planning and Development is considered public 
record and is therefore available for public review. 

 
c:  Seth Boutilier, Project Manager Black Hills Energy 
     HDR Engineering, Inc. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 
 
 



October 24, 2019 
 
 
David Vaughn, Building Official 
Pueblo Regional Building Department 
830 N. Main St., Suite 100 
Pueblo, CO  81003 
 
Re: House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 
 
Dear Mr. Vaughn: 
 
Below is a link to application materials for proposed House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 for your review and 
comment.  The applicant requests approval of a Permit pursuant to Pueblo County's Regulations for Areas and Activities 
of State and Local Interest (1041 Permit) for a 115-kilovolt electric transmission line.  The transmission line would start in 
Pueblo West and traverse toward Cañon City.  The proposed Cañon West Reliability Project will occupy a 125-foot wide 
right-of-way, crossing about 16.9 miles of land in Pueblo County on lands in the A-1 Agricultural, S-1 Public Use, and I-2 
Industrial Zone Districts.  In Pueblo County, all of the proposed line is to be built: (1) in existing utility easement corridors 
that are intended to be used for projects exactly like this one and which BHE has an existing “use by right”, (2) on Walker 
Ranch where there is approval from the landowner; and (3) in an easement that is located on property owned by the 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District located near the Pueblo West Industrial Park.  The overhead transmission line will be 
constructed within the existing Wild Horse Creek and West Station utility corridors; structures will be between 70-90 feet 
high and spaced about every 500 feet.  Structures in the industrial park area will be steel tangent monopoles that are 
between 90-105 feet high.  The wood H-frame structures will be 60 - 80 feet high and spaced about every 600 feet. 
 
The Board of County Commissioners is scheduled to hold a public hearing on November 26, 2019.  Please provide any 
comments you may have to this office no later than November 13, 2019.  For your convenience, you may fax your 
comments to 719-583-6376 or e-mail your comments to the email shown below.  We would request a copy of your 
comments also be sent to the applicant and project manager as follows:   
 
  APPLICANT     PROJECT MANAGER 
 
  Mr.Seth Boutilier, Project Manager  Ms. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 
  Black Hills Energy    HDR Engineering, Inc. 
  105 South Victoria Avenue   1670 Broadway, Suite 3400 
  Pueblo, CO 81003    Denver, Colorado  80202 
  Seth.Boutilier@blackhillscorp.com  pamela.mcwharter@hdrinc.com 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact this Department.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Gail L. Wallingford-Ingo, Interim Planning Director 
gailwi@pueblocounty.us 
 
Enclosures 
 
NOTICE:  All information, including emails, submitted to Pueblo County Department of Planning and Development is considered public 
record and is therefore available for public review. 

 
c:  Seth Boutilier, Project Manager Black Hills Energy 
     HDR Engineering, Inc. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager



October 24, 2019 
 
 
Frogard Ryan, Project Director 
The Nature Conservancy 
104 South Cascade, Suite 109 
Colorado Springs, CO  80903 
 
Re: House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 
 
Dear Mr. Ryan: 
 
Below is a link to application materials for proposed House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 for your review and 
comment.  The applicant requests approval of a Permit pursuant to Pueblo County's Regulations for Areas and Activities 
of State and Local Interest (1041 Permit) for a 115-kilovolt electric transmission line.  The transmission line would start in 
Pueblo West and traverse toward Cañon City.  The proposed Cañon West Reliability Project will occupy a 125-foot wide 
right-of-way, crossing about 16.9 miles of land in Pueblo County on lands in the A-1 Agricultural, S-1 Public Use, and I-2 
Industrial Zone Districts.  In Pueblo County, all of the proposed line is to be built: (1) in existing utility easement corridors 
that are intended to be used for projects exactly like this one and which BHE has an existing “use by right”, (2) on Walker 
Ranch where there is approval from the landowner; and (3) in an easement that is located on property owned by the 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District located near the Pueblo West Industrial Park.  The overhead transmission line will be 
constructed within the existing Wild Horse Creek and West Station utility corridors; structures will be between 70-90 feet 
high and spaced about every 500 feet.  Structures in the industrial park area will be steel tangent monopoles that are 
between 90-105 feet high.  The wood H-frame structures will be 60 - 80 feet high and spaced about every 600 feet. 
 
The Board of County Commissioners is scheduled to hold a public hearing on November 26, 2019.  Please provide any 
comments you may have to this office no later than November 13, 2019.  For your convenience, you may fax your 
comments to 719-583-6376 or e-mail your comments to the email shown below.  We would request a copy of your 
comments also be sent to the applicant and project manager as follows:   
 
  APPLICANT     PROJECT MANAGER 
 
  Mr.Seth Boutilier, Project Manager  Ms. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 
  Black Hills Energy    HDR Engineering, Inc. 
  105 South Victoria Avenue   1670 Broadway, Suite 3400 
  Pueblo, CO 81003    Denver, Colorado  80202 
  Seth.Boutilier@blackhillscorp.com  pamela.mcwharter@hdrinc.com 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact this Department.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Gail L. Wallingford-Ingo, Interim Planning Director 
gailwi@pueblocounty.us 
 
Enclosures 
 
NOTICE:  All information, including emails, submitted to Pueblo County Department of Planning and Development is considered public 
record and is therefore available for public review. 

 
c:  Seth Boutilier, Project Manager Black Hills Energy 
     HDR Engineering, Inc. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager



October 24, 2019 
 
 
Department of the Army (HQ, Fort Carson) 
Directorate of Environmental Compliance & Management 
Attn:  Chief, NCRD 
1638 Elwell Street-Building 6236 
Fort Carson, CO  80913-4356 
 
Re: House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 
 
Dear Mr. Belew: 
 
Below is a link to application materials for proposed House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 for your review and 
comment.  The applicant requests approval of a Permit pursuant to Pueblo County's Regulations for Areas and Activities 
of State and Local Interest (1041 Permit) for a 115-kilovolt electric transmission line.  The transmission line would start in 
Pueblo West and traverse toward Cañon City.  The proposed Cañon West Reliability Project will occupy a 125-foot wide 
right-of-way, crossing about 16.9 miles of land in Pueblo County on lands in the A-1 Agricultural, S-1 Public Use, and I-2 
Industrial Zone Districts.  In Pueblo County, all of the proposed line is to be built: (1) in existing utility easement corridors 
that are intended to be used for projects exactly like this one and which BHE has an existing “use by right”, (2) on Walker 
Ranch where there is approval from the landowner; and (3) in an easement that is located on property owned by the 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District located near the Pueblo West Industrial Park.  The overhead transmission line will be 
constructed within the existing Wild Horse Creek and West Station utility corridors; structures will be between 70-90 feet 
high and spaced about every 500 feet.  Structures in the industrial park area will be steel tangent monopoles that are 
between 90-105 feet high.  The wood H-frame structures will be 60 - 80 feet high and spaced about every 600 feet. 
 
The Board of County Commissioners is scheduled to hold a public hearing on November 26, 2019.  Please provide any 
comments you may have to this office no later than November 13, 2019.  For your convenience, you may fax your 
comments to 719-583-6376 or e-mail your comments to the email shown below.  We would request a copy of your 
comments also be sent to the applicant and project manager as follows:   
 
  APPLICANT     PROJECT MANAGER 
 
  Mr.Seth Boutilier, Project Manager  Ms. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 
  Black Hills Energy    HDR Engineering, Inc. 
  105 South Victoria Avenue   1670 Broadway, Suite 3400 
  Pueblo, CO 81003    Denver, Colorado  80202 
  Seth.Boutilier@blackhillscorp.com  pamela.mcwharter@hdrinc.com 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact this Department.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Gail L. Wallingford-Ingo, Interim Planning Director 
gailwi@pueblocounty.us 
 
Enclosures 
 
NOTICE:  All information, including emails, submitted to Pueblo County Department of Planning and Development is considered public 
record and is therefore available for public review. 

 
c:  Seth Boutilier, Project Manager Black Hills Energy 
     HDR Engineering, Inc. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager



October 24, 2019 
 
 
Harley Gifford, General Counsel 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District/PWCOA 
Administration 
781 E. Industrial Blvd., POB 7005 
Pueblo West, CO  81007 
 
Re: House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 
 
Dear Mr. Gifford: 
 
Below is a link to application materials for proposed House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 for your review and 
comment.  The applicant requests approval of a Permit pursuant to Pueblo County's Regulations for Areas and Activities 
of State and Local Interest (1041 Permit) for a 115-kilovolt electric transmission line.  The transmission line would start in 
Pueblo West and traverse toward Cañon City.  The proposed Cañon West Reliability Project will occupy a 125-foot wide 
right-of-way, crossing about 16.9 miles of land in Pueblo County on lands in the A-1 Agricultural, S-1 Public Use, and I-2 
Industrial Zone Districts.  In Pueblo County, all of the proposed line is to be built: (1) in existing utility easement corridors 
that are intended to be used for projects exactly like this one and which BHE has an existing “use by right”, (2) on Walker 
Ranch where there is approval from the landowner; and (3) in an easement that is located on property owned by the 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District located near the Pueblo West Industrial Park.  The overhead transmission line will be 
constructed within the existing Wild Horse Creek and West Station utility corridors; structures will be between 70-90 feet 
high and spaced about every 500 feet.  Structures in the industrial park area will be steel tangent monopoles that are 
between 90-105 feet high.  The wood H-frame structures will be 60 - 80 feet high and spaced about every 600 feet. 
 
The Board of County Commissioners is scheduled to hold a public hearing on November 26, 2019.  Please provide any 
comments you may have to this office no later than November 13, 2019.  For your convenience, you may fax your 
comments to 719-583-6376 or e-mail your comments to the email shown below.  We would request a copy of your 
comments also be sent to the applicant and project manager as follows:   
 
  APPLICANT     PROJECT MANAGER 
 
  Mr.Seth Boutilier, Project Manager  Ms. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 
  Black Hills Energy    HDR Engineering, Inc. 
  105 South Victoria Avenue   1670 Broadway, Suite 3400 
  Pueblo, CO 81003    Denver, Colorado  80202 
  Seth.Boutilier@blackhillscorp.com  pamela.mcwharter@hdrinc.com 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact this Department.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Gail L. Wallingford-Ingo, Interim Planning Director 
gailwi@pueblocounty.us 
 
Enclosures 
 
NOTICE:  All information, including emails, submitted to Pueblo County Department of Planning and Development is considered public 
record and is therefore available for public review. 

 
c:  Seth Boutilier, Project Manager Black Hills Energy 
     HDR Engineering, Inc. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 



October 24, 2019 
 
 
Jeffrey DeHerrera, Deputy Director of Utilities 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District 
Water/Wastewater Utilities Department 
20 Palmer Lake 
Pueblo West, CO  81007 
 
Re: House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 
 
Dear Mr. DeHerrera: 
 
Below is a link to application materials for proposed House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 for your review and 
comment.  The applicant requests approval of a Permit pursuant to Pueblo County's Regulations for Areas and Activities 
of State and Local Interest (1041 Permit) for a 115-kilovolt electric transmission line.  The transmission line would start in 
Pueblo West and traverse toward Cañon City.  The proposed Cañon West Reliability Project will occupy a 125-foot wide 
right-of-way, crossing about 16.9 miles of land in Pueblo County on lands in the A-1 Agricultural, S-1 Public Use, and I-2 
Industrial Zone Districts.  In Pueblo County, all of the proposed line is to be built: (1) in existing utility easement corridors 
that are intended to be used for projects exactly like this one and which BHE has an existing “use by right”, (2) on Walker 
Ranch where there is approval from the landowner; and (3) in an easement that is located on property owned by the 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District located near the Pueblo West Industrial Park.  The overhead transmission line will be 
constructed within the existing Wild Horse Creek and West Station utility corridors; structures will be between 70-90 feet 
high and spaced about every 500 feet.  Structures in the industrial park area will be steel tangent monopoles that are 
between 90-105 feet high.  The wood H-frame structures will be 60 - 80 feet high and spaced about every 600 feet. 
 
The Board of County Commissioners is scheduled to hold a public hearing on November 26, 2019.  Please provide any 
comments you may have to this office no later than November 13, 2019.  For your convenience, you may fax your 
comments to 719-583-6376 or e-mail your comments to the email shown below.  We would request a copy of your 
comments also be sent to the applicant and project manager as follows:   
 
  APPLICANT     PROJECT MANAGER 
 
  Mr.Seth Boutilier, Project Manager  Ms. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 
  Black Hills Energy    HDR Engineering, Inc. 
  105 South Victoria Avenue   1670 Broadway, Suite 3400 
  Pueblo, CO 81003    Denver, Colorado  80202 
  Seth.Boutilier@blackhillscorp.com  pamela.mcwharter@hdrinc.com 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact this Department.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Gail L. Wallingford-Ingo, Interim Planning Director 
gailwi@pueblocounty.us 
 
Enclosures 
 
NOTICE:  All information, including emails, submitted to Pueblo County Department of Planning and Development is considered public 
record and is therefore available for public review. 

 
c:  Seth Boutilier, Project Manager Black Hills Energy 
     HDR Engineering, Inc. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 



October 24, 2019 
 
 
Dominga Jimenez-Garcia, General Services Engineer 
Department of Engineering and Public Works 
Pueblo County 
33601 United Avenue 
Pueblo, CO  81001 
 
Re: House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 
 
Dear Dominga: 
 
Below is a link to application materials for proposed House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 for your review and 
comment.  The applicant requests approval of a Permit pursuant to Pueblo County's Regulations for Areas and Activities 
of State and Local Interest (1041 Permit) for a 115-kilovolt electric transmission line.  The transmission line would start in 
Pueblo West and traverse toward Cañon City.  The proposed Cañon West Reliability Project will occupy a 125-foot wide 
right-of-way, crossing about 16.9 miles of land in Pueblo County on lands in the A-1 Agricultural, S-1 Public Use, and I-2 
Industrial Zone Districts.  In Pueblo County, all of the proposed line is to be built: (1) in existing utility easement corridors 
that are intended to be used for projects exactly like this one and which BHE has an existing “use by right”, (2) on Walker 
Ranch where there is approval from the landowner; and (3) in an easement that is located on property owned by the 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District located near the Pueblo West Industrial Park.  The overhead transmission line will be 
constructed within the existing Wild Horse Creek and West Station utility corridors; structures will be between 70-90 feet 
high and spaced about every 500 feet.  Structures in the industrial park area will be steel tangent monopoles that are 
between 90-105 feet high.  The wood H-frame structures will be 60 - 80 feet high and spaced about every 600 feet. 
 
The Board of County Commissioners is scheduled to hold a public hearing on November 26, 2019.  Please provide any 
comments you may have to this office no later than November 13, 2019.  For your convenience, you may fax your 
comments to 719-583-6376 or e-mail your comments to the email shown below.  We would request a copy of your 
comments also be sent to the applicant and project manager as follows:   
 
  APPLICANT     PROJECT MANAGER 
 
  Mr.Seth Boutilier, Project Manager  Ms. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 
  Black Hills Energy    HDR Engineering, Inc. 
  105 South Victoria Avenue   1670 Broadway, Suite 3400 
  Pueblo, CO 81003    Denver, Colorado  80202 
  Seth.Boutilier@blackhillscorp.com  pamela.mcwharter@hdrinc.com 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact this Department.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Gail L. Wallingford-Ingo, Interim Planning Director 
gailwi@pueblocounty.us 
 
Enclosures 
 
NOTICE:  All information, including emails, submitted to Pueblo County Department of Planning and Development is considered public 
record and is therefore available for public review. 

 
c:  Seth Boutilier, Project Manager Black Hills Energy 
     HDR Engineering, Inc. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 



October 24, 2019 
 
 
Jody Carrillo,  Division Director 
Pueblo Department of Public Health & Environment 
Environmental Health & Emergency Preparedness 
101 West 9th Street 
Pueblo, CO  81003 
 
Re: House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 
 
Dear Ms. Carrillo: 
 
Below is a link to application materials for proposed House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 for your review and 
comment.  The applicant requests approval of a Permit pursuant to Pueblo County's Regulations for Areas and Activities 
of State and Local Interest (1041 Permit) for a 115-kilovolt electric transmission line.  The transmission line would start in 
Pueblo West and traverse toward Cañon City.  The proposed Cañon West Reliability Project will occupy a 125-foot wide 
right-of-way, crossing about 16.9 miles of land in Pueblo County on lands in the A-1 Agricultural, S-1 Public Use, and I-2 
Industrial Zone Districts.  In Pueblo County, all of the proposed line is to be built: (1) in existing utility easement corridors 
that are intended to be used for projects exactly like this one and which BHE has an existing “use by right”, (2) on Walker 
Ranch where there is approval from the landowner; and (3) in an easement that is located on property owned by the 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District located near the Pueblo West Industrial Park.  The overhead transmission line will be 
constructed within the existing Wild Horse Creek and West Station utility corridors; structures will be between 70-90 feet 
high and spaced about every 500 feet.  Structures in the industrial park area will be steel tangent monopoles that are 
between 90-105 feet high.  The wood H-frame structures will be 60 - 80 feet high and spaced about every 600 feet. 
 
The Board of County Commissioners is scheduled to hold a public hearing on November 26, 2019.  Please provide any 
comments you may have to this office no later than November 13, 2019.  For your convenience, you may fax your 
comments to 719-583-6376 or e-mail your comments to the email shown below.  We would request a copy of your 
comments also be sent to the applicant and project manager as follows:   
 
  APPLICANT     PROJECT MANAGER 
 
  Mr.Seth Boutilier, Project Manager  Ms. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 
  Black Hills Energy    HDR Engineering, Inc. 
  105 South Victoria Avenue   1670 Broadway, Suite 3400 
  Pueblo, CO 81003    Denver, Colorado  80202 
  Seth.Boutilier@blackhillscorp.com  pamela.mcwharter@hdrinc.com 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact this Department.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Gail L. Wallingford-Ingo, Interim Planning Director 
gailwi@pueblocounty.us 
 
Enclosures 
 
NOTICE:  All information, including emails, submitted to Pueblo County Department of Planning and Development is considered public 
record and is therefore available for public review. 

 
c:  Seth Boutilier, Project Manager Black Hills Energy 
     HDR Engineering, Inc. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 



October 24, 2019 
 
 
Justin Osborne, District Manager 
Colorado State Board of Land Commissioners 
South Central District Office 
4718 N. Elizabeth Street, Suite C-1 
Pueblo, CO  81008 
 
Re: House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 
 
Dear Mr. Osborne: 
 
Below is a link to application materials for proposed House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 for your review and 
comment.  The applicant requests approval of a Permit pursuant to Pueblo County's Regulations for Areas and Activities 
of State and Local Interest (1041 Permit) for a 115-kilovolt electric transmission line.  The transmission line would start in 
Pueblo West and traverse toward Cañon City.  The proposed Cañon West Reliability Project will occupy a 125-foot wide 
right-of-way, crossing about 16.9 miles of land in Pueblo County on lands in the A-1 Agricultural, S-1 Public Use, and I-2 
Industrial Zone Districts.  In Pueblo County, all of the proposed line is to be built: (1) in existing utility easement corridors 
that are intended to be used for projects exactly like this one and which BHE has an existing “use by right”, (2) on Walker 
Ranch where there is approval from the landowner; and (3) in an easement that is located on property owned by the 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District located near the Pueblo West Industrial Park.  The overhead transmission line will be 
constructed within the existing Wild Horse Creek and West Station utility corridors; structures will be between 70-90 feet 
high and spaced about every 500 feet.  Structures in the industrial park area will be steel tangent monopoles that are 
between 90-105 feet high.  The wood H-frame structures will be 60 - 80 feet high and spaced about every 600 feet. 
 
The Board of County Commissioners is scheduled to hold a public hearing on November 26, 2019.  Please provide any 
comments you may have to this office no later than November 13, 2019.  For your convenience, you may fax your 
comments to 719-583-6376 or e-mail your comments to the email shown below.  We would request a copy of your 
comments also be sent to the applicant and project manager as follows:   
 
  APPLICANT     PROJECT MANAGER 
 
  Mr.Seth Boutilier, Project Manager  Ms. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 
  Black Hills Energy    HDR Engineering, Inc. 
  105 South Victoria Avenue   1670 Broadway, Suite 3400 
  Pueblo, CO 81003    Denver, Colorado  80202 
  Seth.Boutilier@blackhillscorp.com  pamela.mcwharter@hdrinc.com 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact this Department.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Gail L. Wallingford-Ingo, Interim Planning Director 
gailwi@pueblocounty.us 
 
Enclosures 
 
NOTICE:  All information, including emails, submitted to Pueblo County Department of Planning and Development is considered public 
record and is therefore available for public review. 

 
c:  Seth Boutilier, Project Manager Black Hills Energy 
     HDR Engineering, Inc. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 



October 24, 2019 
 
 
Mike L. Trujillo, Area Wildlife Manager 
Colorado Parks and Wildlife 
600 Pueblo Reservoir Road 
Pueblo, CO  81005 
 
Re: House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 
 
Dear Mr. Trujillo: 
 
Below is a link to application materials for proposed House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 for your review and 
comment.  The applicant requests approval of a Permit pursuant to Pueblo County's Regulations for Areas and Activities 
of State and Local Interest (1041 Permit) for a 115-kilovolt electric transmission line.  The transmission line would start in 
Pueblo West and traverse toward Cañon City.  The proposed Cañon West Reliability Project will occupy a 125-foot wide 
right-of-way, crossing about 16.9 miles of land in Pueblo County on lands in the A-1 Agricultural, S-1 Public Use, and I-2 
Industrial Zone Districts.  In Pueblo County, all of the proposed line is to be built: (1) in existing utility easement corridors 
that are intended to be used for projects exactly like this one and which BHE has an existing “use by right”, (2) on Walker 
Ranch where there is approval from the landowner; and (3) in an easement that is located on property owned by the 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District located near the Pueblo West Industrial Park.  The overhead transmission line will be 
constructed within the existing Wild Horse Creek and West Station utility corridors; structures will be between 70-90 feet 
high and spaced about every 500 feet.  Structures in the industrial park area will be steel tangent monopoles that are 
between 90-105 feet high.  The wood H-frame structures will be 60 - 80 feet high and spaced about every 600 feet. 
 
The Board of County Commissioners is scheduled to hold a public hearing on November 26, 2019.  Please provide any 
comments you may have to this office no later than November 13, 2019.  For your convenience, you may fax your 
comments to 719-583-6376 or e-mail your comments to the email shown below.  We would request a copy of your 
comments also be sent to the applicant and project manager as follows:   
 
  APPLICANT     PROJECT MANAGER 
 
  Mr.Seth Boutilier, Project Manager  Ms. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 
  Black Hills Energy    HDR Engineering, Inc. 
  105 South Victoria Avenue   1670 Broadway, Suite 3400 
  Pueblo, CO 81003    Denver, Colorado  80202 
  Seth.Boutilier@blackhillscorp.com  pamela.mcwharter@hdrinc.com 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact this Department.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Gail L. Wallingford-Ingo, Interim Planning Director 
gailwi@pueblocounty.us 
 
Enclosures 
 
NOTICE:  All information, including emails, submitted to Pueblo County Department of Planning and Development is considered public 
record and is therefore available for public review. 

 
c:  Seth Boutilier, Project Manager Black Hills Energy 
     HDR Engineering, Inc. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 



October 24, 2019 
 
 
Nina Vetter, District Manager 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District 
Administration 
781 E. Industrial Blvd., POB 7005 
Pueblo West, CO  81007 
 
Re: House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 
 
Dear Ms. Vetter: 
 
Below is a link to application materials for proposed House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 for your review and 
comment.  The applicant requests approval of a Permit pursuant to Pueblo County's Regulations for Areas and Activities 
of State and Local Interest (1041 Permit) for a 115-kilovolt electric transmission line.  The transmission line would start in 
Pueblo West and traverse toward Cañon City.  The proposed Cañon West Reliability Project will occupy a 125-foot wide 
right-of-way, crossing about 16.9 miles of land in Pueblo County on lands in the A-1 Agricultural, S-1 Public Use, and I-2 
Industrial Zone Districts.  In Pueblo County, all of the proposed line is to be built: (1) in existing utility easement corridors 
that are intended to be used for projects exactly like this one and which BHE has an existing “use by right”, (2) on Walker 
Ranch where there is approval from the landowner; and (3) in an easement that is located on property owned by the 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District located near the Pueblo West Industrial Park.  The overhead transmission line will be 
constructed within the existing Wild Horse Creek and West Station utility corridors; structures will be between 70-90 feet 
high and spaced about every 500 feet.  Structures in the industrial park area will be steel tangent monopoles that are 
between 90-105 feet high.  The wood H-frame structures will be 60 - 80 feet high and spaced about every 600 feet. 
 
The Board of County Commissioners is scheduled to hold a public hearing on November 26, 2019.  Please provide any 
comments you may have to this office no later than November 13, 2019.  For your convenience, you may fax your 
comments to 719-583-6376 or e-mail your comments to the email shown below.  We would request a copy of your 
comments also be sent to the applicant and project manager as follows:   
 
  APPLICANT     PROJECT MANAGER 
 
  Mr.Seth Boutilier, Project Manager  Ms. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 
  Black Hills Energy    HDR Engineering, Inc. 
  105 South Victoria Avenue   1670 Broadway, Suite 3400 
  Pueblo, CO 81003    Denver, Colorado  80202 
  Seth.Boutilier@blackhillscorp.com  pamela.mcwharter@hdrinc.com 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact this Department.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Gail L. Wallingford-Ingo, Interim Planning Director 
gailwi@pueblocounty.us 
 
Enclosures 
 
NOTICE:  All information, including emails, submitted to Pueblo County Department of Planning and Development is considered public 
record and is therefore available for public review. 

 
c:  Seth Boutilier, Project Manager Black Hills Energy 
     HDR Engineering, Inc. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager



October 24, 2019 
 
 
Robert Van Haastert, Supervisor 
Federal Aviation Administration Anchorage Federal Office Building 
AJV-15, Obstruction Evaluation Group 
222 West 7th Avenue, #14 
Anchorage, AK  99513 
 
Re: House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 
 
Dear Mr. Van Haastert: 
 
Below is a link to application materials for proposed House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 for your review and 
comment.  The applicant requests approval of a Permit pursuant to Pueblo County's Regulations for Areas and Activities 
of State and Local Interest (1041 Permit) for a 115-kilovolt electric transmission line.  The transmission line would start in 
Pueblo West and traverse toward Cañon City.  The proposed Cañon West Reliability Project will occupy a 125-foot wide 
right-of-way, crossing about 16.9 miles of land in Pueblo County on lands in the A-1 Agricultural, S-1 Public Use, and I-2 
Industrial Zone Districts.  In Pueblo County, all of the proposed line is to be built: (1) in existing utility easement corridors 
that are intended to be used for projects exactly like this one and which BHE has an existing “use by right”, (2) on Walker 
Ranch where there is approval from the landowner; and (3) in an easement that is located on property owned by the 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District located near the Pueblo West Industrial Park.  The overhead transmission line will be 
constructed within the existing Wild Horse Creek and West Station utility corridors; structures will be between 70-90 feet 
high and spaced about every 500 feet.  Structures in the industrial park area will be steel tangent monopoles that are 
between 90-105 feet high.  The wood H-frame structures will be 60 - 80 feet high and spaced about every 600 feet. 
 
The Board of County Commissioners is scheduled to hold a public hearing on November 26, 2019.  Please provide any 
comments you may have to this office no later than November 13, 2019.  For your convenience, you may fax your 
comments to 719-583-6376 or e-mail your comments to the email shown below.  We would request a copy of your 
comments also be sent to the applicant and project manager as follows:   
 
  APPLICANT     PROJECT MANAGER 
 
  Mr.Seth Boutilier, Project Manager  Ms. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 
  Black Hills Energy    HDR Engineering, Inc. 
  105 South Victoria Avenue   1670 Broadway, Suite 3400 
  Pueblo, CO 81003    Denver, Colorado  80202 
  Seth.Boutilier@blackhillscorp.com  pamela.mcwharter@hdrinc.com 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact this Department.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Gail L. Wallingford-Ingo, Interim Planning Director 
gailwi@pueblocounty.us 
 
Enclosures 
 
NOTICE:  All information, including emails, submitted to Pueblo County Department of Planning and Development is considered public 
record and is therefore available for public review. 

 
c:  Seth Boutilier, Project Manager Black Hills Energy 
     HDR Engineering, Inc. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 



October 24, 2019 
 
 
Sandra Casaus, Interim Director 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District 
Community Development 
781 E. Industrial Blvd., POB 7005 
Pueblo West, CO  81007 
 
Re: House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 
 
Dear Ms. Casaus: 
 
Below is a link to application materials for proposed House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 for your review and 
comment.  The applicant requests approval of a Permit pursuant to Pueblo County's Regulations for Areas and Activities 
of State and Local Interest (1041 Permit) for a 115-kilovolt electric transmission line.  The transmission line would start in 
Pueblo West and traverse toward Cañon City.  The proposed Cañon West Reliability Project will occupy a 125-foot wide 
right-of-way, crossing about 16.9 miles of land in Pueblo County on lands in the A-1 Agricultural, S-1 Public Use, and I-2 
Industrial Zone Districts.  In Pueblo County, all of the proposed line is to be built: (1) in existing utility easement corridors 
that are intended to be used for projects exactly like this one and which BHE has an existing “use by right”, (2) on Walker 
Ranch where there is approval from the landowner; and (3) in an easement that is located on property owned by the 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District located near the Pueblo West Industrial Park.  The overhead transmission line will be 
constructed within the existing Wild Horse Creek and West Station utility corridors; structures will be between 70-90 feet 
high and spaced about every 500 feet.  Structures in the industrial park area will be steel tangent monopoles that are 
between 90-105 feet high.  The wood H-frame structures will be 60 - 80 feet high and spaced about every 600 feet. 
 
The Board of County Commissioners is scheduled to hold a public hearing on November 26, 2019.  Please provide any 
comments you may have to this office no later than November 13, 2019.  For your convenience, you may fax your 
comments to 719-583-6376 or e-mail your comments to the email shown below.  We would request a copy of your 
comments also be sent to the applicant and project manager as follows:   
 
  APPLICANT     PROJECT MANAGER 
 
  Mr.Seth Boutilier, Project Manager  Ms. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 
  Black Hills Energy    HDR Engineering, Inc. 
  105 South Victoria Avenue   1670 Broadway, Suite 3400 
  Pueblo, CO 81003    Denver, Colorado  80202 
  Seth.Boutilier@blackhillscorp.com  pamela.mcwharter@hdrinc.com 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact this Department.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Gail L. Wallingford-Ingo, Interim Planning Director 
gailwi@pueblocounty.us 
 
Enclosures 
 
NOTICE:  All information, including emails, submitted to Pueblo County Department of Planning and Development is considered public 
record and is therefore available for public review. 

 
c:  Seth Boutilier, Project Manager Black Hills Energy 
     HDR Engineering, Inc. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager



October 24, 2019 
 
 
Sara Decker, Utilities Administrative Assistant 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District 
Water Utilities Department 
20 Palmer Lake 
Pueblo West, CO  81007 
 
Re: House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 
 
Dear Ms. Decker: 
 
Below is a link to application materials for proposed House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 for your review and 
comment.  The applicant requests approval of a Permit pursuant to Pueblo County's Regulations for Areas and Activities 
of State and Local Interest (1041 Permit) for a 115-kilovolt electric transmission line.  The transmission line would start in 
Pueblo West and traverse toward Cañon City.  The proposed Cañon West Reliability Project will occupy a 125-foot wide 
right-of-way, crossing about 16.9 miles of land in Pueblo County on lands in the A-1 Agricultural, S-1 Public Use, and I-2 
Industrial Zone Districts.  In Pueblo County, all of the proposed line is to be built: (1) in existing utility easement corridors 
that are intended to be used for projects exactly like this one and which BHE has an existing “use by right”, (2) on Walker 
Ranch where there is approval from the landowner; and (3) in an easement that is located on property owned by the 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District located near the Pueblo West Industrial Park.  The overhead transmission line will be 
constructed within the existing Wild Horse Creek and West Station utility corridors; structures will be between 70-90 feet 
high and spaced about every 500 feet.  Structures in the industrial park area will be steel tangent monopoles that are 
between 90-105 feet high.  The wood H-frame structures will be 60 - 80 feet high and spaced about every 600 feet. 
 
The Board of County Commissioners is scheduled to hold a public hearing on November 26, 2019.  Please provide any 
comments you may have to this office no later than November 13, 2019.  For your convenience, you may fax your 
comments to 719-583-6376 or e-mail your comments to the email shown below.  We would request a copy of your 
comments also be sent to the applicant and project manager as follows:   
 
  APPLICANT     PROJECT MANAGER 
 
  Mr.Seth Boutilier, Project Manager  Ms. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 
  Black Hills Energy    HDR Engineering, Inc. 
  105 South Victoria Avenue   1670 Broadway, Suite 3400 
  Pueblo, CO 81003    Denver, Colorado  80202 
  Seth.Boutilier@blackhillscorp.com  pamela.mcwharter@hdrinc.com 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact this Department.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Gail L. Wallingford-Ingo, Interim Planning Director 
gailwi@pueblocounty.us 
 
Enclosures 
 
NOTICE:  All information, including emails, submitted to Pueblo County Department of Planning and Development is considered public 
record and is therefore available for public review. 

 
c:  Seth Boutilier, Project Manager Black Hills Energy 
     HDR Engineering, Inc. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager



October 24, 2019 
 
 
Shawn Winters, Assistant Engineer 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District 
Public Works Department 
280 East McCulloch Blvd. 
Pueblo West, CO  81007 
 
Re: House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 
 
Dear Mr. Winters: 
 
Below is a link to application materials for proposed House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 - 2019-003 for your review and 
comment.  The applicant requests approval of a Permit pursuant to Pueblo County's Regulations for Areas and Activities 
of State and Local Interest (1041 Permit) for a 115-kilovolt electric transmission line.  The transmission line would start in 
Pueblo West and traverse toward Cañon City.  The proposed Cañon West Reliability Project will occupy a 125-foot wide 
right-of-way, crossing about 16.9 miles of land in Pueblo County on lands in the A-1 Agricultural, S-1 Public Use, and I-2 
Industrial Zone Districts.  In Pueblo County, all of the proposed line is to be built: (1) in existing utility easement corridors 
that are intended to be used for projects exactly like this one and which BHE has an existing “use by right”, (2) on Walker 
Ranch where there is approval from the landowner; and (3) in an easement that is located on property owned by the 
Pueblo West Metropolitan District located near the Pueblo West Industrial Park.  The overhead transmission line will be 
constructed within the existing Wild Horse Creek and West Station utility corridors; structures will be between 70-90 feet 
high and spaced about every 500 feet.  Structures in the industrial park area will be steel tangent monopoles that are 
between 90-105 feet high.  The wood H-frame structures will be 60 - 80 feet high and spaced about every 600 feet. 
 
The Board of County Commissioners is scheduled to hold a public hearing on November 26, 2019.  Please provide any 
comments you may have to this office no later than November 13, 2019.  For your convenience, you may fax your 
comments to 719-583-6376 or e-mail your comments to the email shown below.  We would request a copy of your 
comments also be sent to the applicant and project manager as follows:   
 
  APPLICANT     PROJECT MANAGER 
 
  Mr.Seth Boutilier, Project Manager  Ms. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager 
  Black Hills Energy    HDR Engineering, Inc. 
  105 South Victoria Avenue   1670 Broadway, Suite 3400 
  Pueblo, CO 81003    Denver, Colorado  80202 
  Seth.Boutilier@blackhillscorp.com  pamela.mcwharter@hdrinc.com 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact this Department.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Gail L. Wallingford-Ingo, Interim Planning Director 
gailwi@pueblocounty.us 
 
Enclosures 
 
NOTICE:  All information, including emails, submitted to Pueblo County Department of Planning and Development is considered public 
record and is therefore available for public review. 

 
c:  Seth Boutilier, Project Manager Black Hills Energy 
     HDR Engineering, Inc. Pamela McWharter, Project Manager
 


